
Term 5  Week 4&5    Big Question: How Eco-Friendly are we?

Dates for the diary

May
16th Mental Health Awareness Week

20th-25th Walk 2 School Week

20th Y3/4 Hill End Meeting

24th Fabulous Friday

24th End of term 5

June
3rd Back to school. Term 6 begins

KS1 SATs begin on the first week back

July
13th July 11am -2pm Southwold Summer Fair

Friday 5th July Non-school uniform day in 

receipt of a tombola prize

It has been a very busy week at Southwold...
Thank you for ensuring your child is wearing suncream, has a hat and a refillable bottle in this warmer weather.

In assemblies we have learnt how Mary Seacole and Florence Nightingale changed the way we nurse today so we celebrated International Nurses Day.  The children have made 
cards to send to Nurses in our local hospitals as a way of saying thank you.  We also reminded everyone about our 4Rs (Resilience, Respect, Reasoning, Responsibility) to show 

our values online as well as offline as well as hearing the story of the ‘Trolls Stinks’ https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3SBidapSdf0&t=1s

Our 'Frozen Friday' is very popular. If you have not already come along, ice pops are sold for 50p from the school hall at 3:15pm each Friday.

Big thank you to FOSS who are busy planning our Summer Fair on Saturday 13th July.  We hope to see you there!
With best wishes,

Southwold Team

Thursday Tuck Shop Feedback
Our School Tuck Shop has had a steady flow of children 
each Thursday. At the end of next week, our Tuck Shop
Trial will have come to an end. Please complete the
questionnaire using this link
https://forms.office.com/e/B661JkPaNx or QR code so we
can find out what went well, what changes you would like
We will then make a decision about the future of the Tuck
Shop. Many thanks for your support.

Sport News
Our girl's football 
team, showed great 
collaboration, high 
energy and 
determination 
during their latest 
game against Glory 
Farm 0-5. They were 
very skilled 
opponents who we 
look forward to 
playing again.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3SBidapSdf0&t=1s
https://forms.office.com/e/B661JkPaNx


Year 6
We are so proud of the maturity and fantastic attitude shown by all the Year 6 
children when taking part in SATs this week. They were determined and showed 
great ambition, aiming high. An enormous well done from everyone at 
Southwold! A big thank you to all the parents for supporting your child this week 
and to staff who have kept the children going; whether it was offering a quiet 
chat, providing encouragement, helping serve the breakfast buns, keeping the 
children focused... it has made a big difference.

Year 5
This group of children were based in the hall while SATs sessions took place in 
their classrooms. They have stayed focused and organised during their lessons 
with Mrs Holloway and produced  some wonderful learning throughout the 
week. These children have been so supportive of the Year 6 children so again a 
big thank you to you all.

The last fortnight, our children have had fun creating a variety of chalk games and drawings 
outside. Children have shown  great collaboration during mini basketball and football games. 
The children continue to be great Eco Warriors by looking after our environment through 

regular litter picking in our playground. So many children have shown valiance and ambitious 
qualities trying to beat theirSskip2BFit times and improving their skipping technique. Our 

Performance Zones has seen Vikings, wizards, clowns and genies all jump into one amazing play! 
Very entertaining...

  Positive Playtimes



   Awards

Attendance Award

Week 4:  Spruce Class 99%  

Week 5:   Maple & Spruce 
Class  99.68%

House Points

Term 5 Week 4 winner: Wytham

Term 5 Week 5 winner: Shotover

Week 4:  Kaya, Carter- Jace, Dylan, Abraham, Lily, Esava, Rory, 
Tabeth, Tommy, Bobby, Carrick, Ethan, Lincoln, Laycrus

Week 5: Theo, Nathan, Eboni, Aasiyah, Evelyn, Victoria, Logan, 
Emerson, Jacob, Rebecca, George, Levon, all Y5/6



                                                          

School NewsSustainable school travel
The health and wellbeing of children, young people and their 
families in Oxfordshire is the leading priority within the 
council's strategy. They know that walking and cycling along 
with other methods of active travel (walking, wheeling, 
scooting, cycling, bus) can make a big difference to air 
quality, road safety and the health and wellbeing of children 
and young people, as well as the adults who travel with 
them.
To support these goals, they are developing a plan which 
will set out their vision and the principles that will underpin 
how they can work together to achieve this. The plan we 
are developing is the Sustainable School Travel Strategy.
They are already doing work that aims to support 
sustainable travel to school and college including cycle 
training, road safety education, school streets, and travel 
planning (action planning for schools to promote sustainable 
travel).
Oxfordshire County Council is committed to tackling 
climate change as this is the biggest challenge the planet is 
facing. The council’s overarching vision is to
The Sustainable School Travel Strategy and the actions they 
identify with your help, will support us to achieve this 
vision and to meet the climate change challenge.

Please give the council your 
feedback: https://letstalk.oxfordshire.gov.uk/sustainable-

school-travel/surveys/survey

Meet River!

Some of our PLT are helping River, Mrs. 
Holloway's Labradoodle puppy, to settle 
into Southwold School. Over the next 
few months, River will gradually spend 
more time in school and will be 
introduced to the children gradually. 
More information will follow in the 
following months.

Are you paying attention?

On 20th June 1:45-2:30, Southwold will be hosting an event with 
our Educational Psychologist Dr Caroline King. Caroline will be 
delivering a presentation called, 'Are you paying attention?' for 
parents on how they can best support children with attention 
difficulties. This would include ADHD diagnosis, poor focus, 
shouting out and fidgeting, and would be relevant to behaviours 
seen at home or in school. It would cover how to spot the 
difficulties, what you can do to support your child at home, and 
what support you might expect to be provided by your child’s 
teacher/school. We hope that this will be beneficial to all our 
parents at Gagle Brook and Southwold and invite everyone to join 
us.

Your child does not have to have a severe difficulty or to be on 
our SEN register. The aim is simply to support you and your child 
with any of these types of difficulties.  We would need at least 12 
parents to attend to make the session viable. Tea and biscuits will 
be served! If you can join us, please let us know via this link 
https://forms.office.com/e/tiqvpf1HSc or QR code.

https://letstalk.oxfordshire.gov.uk/sustainable-school-travel/surveys/survey
https://letstalk.oxfordshire.gov.uk/sustainable-school-travel/surveys/survey
https://forms.office.com/e/tiqvpf1HSc


If you would like more online 
safety help or advise, please visit 

the ‘Online Safety’ top tab on 
our website: 

https://www.southwoldschool.org/ab
out-us/school-information/online-

safety 

Some tips about technology from NOS…

https://www.southwoldschool.org/about-us/school-information/online-safety
https://www.southwoldschool.org/about-us/school-information/online-safety
https://www.southwoldschool.org/about-us/school-information/online-safety

